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New foreign exchange rules make more flexible the inflow of foreign funds for payment of tax obligations. 
Through Central Bank (BCRA) Communication A 4910 dated February 5, 2009, certain inflow of funds into Argentina are now exempted from the 30% one year withholding set forth by Decree  Nº 616/05, 
This new regulation of the BCRA is closely related to the tax moratorium and clearance of funds set forth by Law 26.476.

 

The exemption shall proceed if within 10 working days after the entrance of funds into Argentina it is verified the application of such funds to the following transactions:

i. Payment of income tax and personal property or their advanced payments corresponding to Argentine residents for tax purposes. 
ii. Social security or medical care payments made by non residents;

iii. Payment of other taxes charged to non residents; and

iv. Other taxes or services rendered by Argentine residents.

The exemption to the 30% withholdings shall apply to funds remitted from abroad by non resident companies on account of personnel that are transitorily abroad in favour of local companies that are responsible for preparing the tax affidavits and make such payments (i.e. accounting firms) In this case, the funds remitted must be credited into a bank account of the local entity solely used for this purpose. Also an agreement has to be entered into by the remitting company and the local entity in which the scope of services is specified. 
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If you have any question or comment concerning this newsletter, do not hesitate to contact us by calling at (54 11) 4116-4155 or via e-mail to info@kahale.com.ar.

Kahale Abogados is not responsible for any action taken or omission thereto with relation to or as a consequence of the information of this newsletter and shall under no circumstances be responsible for damages arising as a consequence of the use of said information. Readers are advised to seek for specific counsel in each particular case.
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